
Birmingham	City	Council	–	response	to	Turley	letter	28th	October	2015	

	

Response	in	relation	to	comments	on	RSA2	

RSA2	identified	a	range	of	reasons	that	support	the	conclusion	that	a	development	of	around	5,000	
dwellings	is	more	sustainable	than	the	other	SUE	scenarios.	Table	5.1	on	p80	summarises	these	
reasons.	As	noted	in	the	assessment,	a	larger	development	will	take	more	sensitive	land	with	
cumulative	impacts	on	landscape,	biodiversity	and	the	historic	environment.	A	larger	development	
also	performs	more	poorly	in	relation	to	the	efficient	use	of	land.	These	conclusions	draw	on	the	



impacts	being	minimised	through	design	and	function	although	car	based	travel	could	contribute	to	
emissions.	The	neutral/?	score	for	7,500	reflects	the	likelihood	of	a	fragmented	development.	A	
10,000	dwelling	development	scores	minus/?	due	to	the	fact	that	a	larger	development	will	lead	to	
higher	C02	emissions,	and	that	the	design	costing	and	impacts	of	additional	transport	infrastructure	
are	unknown	at	this	stage.	It	is	noted	that	the	proximity	of	some	of	the	areas	such	as	C	and	B	could	
have	a	cumulative	effect	on	highway	infrastructure	and	necessitate	a	greater	range	of	interventions	
reflecting	comments	in	the	PBA	study.		

The	RSA	does	not	prejudicially	‘score	down’	area	B	on	the	lack	of	a	transport	solution	for	a	larger	
development.	On	the	sustainable	transport	objective	a	7,500	development	scored	positive/?			and	on	
the	reduce	climate	change	objective	it	scored	neutral/?		As	stated	above	the	“?”	is	given	due	to	the	
fact	that,	at	a	scale	of	7,500,	development	would	have	to	be	fragmented	or	non-contiguous	because	
a	single	site	would	not	be	able	to	accommodate	7,500.	Otherwise,	it	scores	similarly	to	a	5,000	
development.		The	statement	in	the	RSA	that:	“there	is	no	evidence	which	shows	how	the	traffic	
impacts	from	a	larger	development	could	be	accommodated	on	the	current	road	network.	No	
agreement	with	the	Highways	Agency	has	been	reached	in	respect	of	a	larger	scheme	creating	
considerable	uncertainty	over	the	traffic	impacts	of	a	larger	development”	–	is	a	purely	a	factual	
statement	to	reflect	the	evidence	available	at	the	time.		



Following	the	meeting,	WSP	revised	the	scoping	note	which	has	been	forwarded	to	the	PRISM	team.	
The	City	Council	is	now	awaiting	a		response	from	the	PRISM	team	for	a	fee	proposal	and	


